
 

              Governing Board Regular Meeting/Study Session of November 10, 2021 
 
 

The Contra Costa Community College District (4CD) Governing Board conducted a regular 
meeting/study session on Wednesday, November 10, 2021, beginning at 5:00 p.m., followed by 
closed session, and continuation of public session at 6:00 p.m. 
 
Recognition for LMC 
The Governing Board acknowledged Los Medanos College (LMC) President Bob Kratochvil and 
his team on being selected by the Aspen Institute for the fourth time as a top 150 community 
college in the nation. 
 
Strategic Direction 3 Study Session 
The Governing Board heard a presentation that highlighted specific K-12 partnerships and early 
college credit programming at each of the colleges. In addition, information was shared on high 
school graduation and capture rates. 
 
New Agreements Approved 
The Governing Board approved a number of agreements, including: 

 a new Contra Costa College (CCC) agreement with Tipping Point Community to 
implement equitable dual enrollment strategies in collaboration with K-12 partners; 

 a Diablo Valley College (DVC) renewal agreement with University of California, 
Berkeley, for the Puente Project to increase student transfers to the university; 

 a new 4CD agreement with Cornerstone OnDemand, to provide Cornerstone software 
performance suite, including customer and technical support services to enhance 
professional development; and 

 a new LMC agreement with Aperture Content Marketing to provide customized template, 
content, printing and distribution of the 2022 Career Focus magazine. 

 
4CD 2022-23 Academic/Classified Calendar 
Approval by the Governing Board was given to the 2022-23 Academic/Classified Calendar after 
receiving concurrence from United Faculty and Public Employees Union, Local 1. 
 
Resolutions Approved 
Three resolutions were approved by the Governing Board.  They were: 

 National Native American Heritage Month; 

 Honoring Veterans and All Persons Currently Serving in the Armed Forces of the United 
States of America, Our Employee Veterans and Our Student Veterans; and 

 Continuing Governing Board Authority to Hold Virtual Meetings Pursuant to Assembly 
Bill 361 - Open Meetings: State and Local Conferences; Teleconferences 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Andy Li, President (Ward 4) • Dr. Judy E. Walters, Vice President (Ward 2) • Fernando Sandoval, 

Secretary (Ward 5) • Rebecca Barrett (Ward 3) • John E. Márquez, (Ward 1) •Austin Green. Student 

Trustee 
 

 



The meeting was adjourned in the memory of Jann Jansen, retired DVC English professor; 
Kathy Reilly, retired DVC Senior Administrative Assistant to the Vice President of Student 
Services; Danial Leahy, former ASDVC Vice President of Legislative Affairs; Peter Goodson, 
retired CCC Business Services Director; and Richard Livingston, retired LMC Interim President. 
 
 

THE NEXT REGULAR MEETING OF THE GOVERNING BOARD 

WILL BE HELD ON WEDNESDAY, DECEMBER 8, 2021, AT 6:00 P.M. 


